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This Month:

October 11th Mtg.
xx Wear name tags
xx Return library books
xx Bring canned goods  

for donation

October 18th Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. in 
Maravilla's Galleria room. 

October 20th Deadline   
Newsletter articles due for 
October edition 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

Anelie Belden: Dresden Dance 
Stroll along memory Lane and see the life of the 
Dresden Plate design. Learn about its beginning, the 
variety of designs it has had and venture into the fu-
ture with a trunk show of Thoroughly Modern Dresden 
designs by fiber artist Anelie Belden. She began her 
sewing career working in the fashion industry, which 
gave her the skills to begin her quilting career. After 
owning her own quilt store and teaching quilting in 
her area, she began to design quilts. This lead her to 
taking the traditional Dresden quilt design and creat-
ing a new updated Dresden Design, which is featured 
in her book, Thoroughly Modern Dresden. Not only 
are the designs modern, they are constructed using 
a breakthrough piecing technique to improve speed 
and accuracy. Anelie has recorded a program demon-
strating her technique with The Quilt Show, starring 
Alex Anderson and Ricky Tims. She has also taught at 
quilt guilds throughout the country, the Houston Quilt 
Festival and at Empty Spools Seminars in Asilomar. An 
accomplished quilter, Belden has also had her quilt 
Amazon Horizons featured in the 2012 The Art of The 
Quilt Calendar published by Orange Circle Studio. 

October 12 Workshop:  
Thoroughly Modern Dresden  
Forget everything you thought you knew about 
Dresden Plate quilts. The new Dresdens are color-
ful, clever and fun, nothing stodgy or old-fashioned 
here! They're easy to make too, with Anelie's new 
stitch-and-flip technique. Try this fresh take on an old 
favorite.
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Pilgrim Terrace Street  
Fair & Bake Sale
Saturday, October 6th, 10 a.m. 
to 3 p.m.

649 Pilgrim Terrace Drive, just off 
Modoc across from LaCumbre 
Junior High

Attractions this year include live 
music, car wash, cake walk, two 
big jumpers, hot dogs, chips, 
soda, popcorn, cotton candy, plus 
a HUGE variety of merchandise, 
including arts and crafts, baked 
goods, fresh produce, second-
hand items and more.  

Ing Welker is selling her bead col-
lection and sewing notions.
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Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2012-2013 
President:   
Carol Fay

VP Programs:   
Ranell Hansen 

Speaker Liaison: 
Patty Six and Lou Ann Smith

Workshop Coordinator:   
Julie Mock

Recording Secretary:   
Mary Maxwell

Corresponding Secretary:   
Elaine Rottman

Treasurer:   
Sue Kadner

Parliamentarian:   
Irelle Beatie 

Membership:   
Becky Gallup  

Public Relations: 
VACANT 

2012 HOC Quilt Show: 
Karen Pickford 

Block of the Month:   
Kika Hutchings & Cathy Nicholson

2013 Challenge:   
Karen Pickford

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer & Naomi Hicks

Coast Lines Editor:  
Julie Cohen 

Coast Lines Layout:   
Jean Phillips

Community Projects:   
Carol Hart, Edalee Keehn,   
Barbara MacCallum & Nancy Miller

Door Prizes:   
VACANT

Librarian:   
Carol Barringer, Elaine Kovar, 
Ann Marx, Jean McCaffrey

Refreshments:   
Cynthia Carrillo & Ann Matson

Satellite Groups Coordinator:   
Chris Allen

Sunshine Chair 
Dee Johnson

Webmaster:   
Bonnie Barber

Welcome Committee:  
Debbi Haeberle, Dee Johnson, 
Marilyn Martin

From the President's Desk
This time of year when the weather starts to 
turn cold and we fall back to standard time, 
we are reminded that the holidays are im-
minent. Quilted projects for decoration or 
gifts must be started now to be finished on 
time. A small quilt, table runner or placemat 
is a perfect way to experiment with a new 
technique you’ve wanted to try. You may 
even want to take a guild workshop to learn 
something new. While you are challenging 
yourself to finish up holiday projects, don’t 
forget that Community Quilts has several 
projects that you can help with that benefit 
others.  The Open Sew on October 20 is a 
good time to work on charity projects and 
enjoy the company of other guild mem-
bers. Whatever you choose to work on this 
month, enjoy the process.

— Carol Fay

Welcome to the Short Cut Sale!
This month Community Quilts is having a short cut sale. There will be small bags of fabric 
to total approximately 1½ yards. Some will be fat quarters, fat eighths, some will be 
quarter yard +/- cuts WOF. All yardages are approximate as these are donations from you, 
our very generous guild members. (We can see that there were some great garments cut 
from some of these fabrics.) We’re cutting up pieces that are too small to include in kits. 
There will also be Christmas yardage so you can begin your holiday projects now that the 
show is behind us. 

Of course, we’ll be giving kits and receiving donations of kits and items from your own 
stash. Our goal of 168 cradle bedding sets is nearly met, thanks to you software engi-
neers. The pattern is on our website, thanks to Bonnie Barber. The cradle kits will be 
delivered to Unity Shoppe after the November meeting so the little kids can shop before 
Christmas. Check out the custom painting done on the cradles – some to match the bed-
ding set. These are truly works of art.

Also, this month please welcome our newest recipient, Hillside House. This is a caring in-
stitution for developmentally challenged men and women, many of whom have cerebral 
palsy. Their requests are for lap/nap or twin bed quilts for their residents, ages 18 and up. 
If we gather enough Christmas stockings for each resident, (total of 60) we will present 
those in early December. Quilts for this organization will be presented periodically until 
June.  

Saturday, October 20, also brings an Open Sew, sponsored by your Community Quilts 
Quartet. However, you are most welcome to come and use the time to work on your very 
own projects, visit with friends and have some treats and coffee. We’ll have kits for Christ-
mas stockings, cradle bedding, placemats, quilts and more in case you need inspiration 
or a new project. 

A big thank-you for all you’ve done to make this an exceptional year for donations to 
those in need. We and our recipients have all been extremely pleased with the quantity 
as well as the quantity of the items you’ve produced. A letter from Arlene Stepputat from 
Hospice has a message for all: “I cannot tell you what rave reviews the quilts are getting, 
and please convey to your members that both the beauty and the love that went into 
each one is deeply felt and appreciated by the families we serve.”  

— The CCQ: Edalee Keehn, Carol Hart, Nancy Miller, and  
Barbara MacCallum

Guild member, Sue Ponce, 70, 
passed away at Serenity House on 
September 21 after a brief illness. 
She is survived by her devoted 
husband of 52 years Andrew Ponce, 
her son, Drew Ponce, and daughter 
and son-in-law Lori and Ron Keifer. 
In remembrance of Sue, the family 
asks for donations to be made to 
the Teddy Bear Cancer Foundation 
of Santa Barbara or Serenity House 
of Santa Barbara.
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Future Programs 
NOVEMBER 
Sherry Werum: Mosaics and the Quilts  
They inspire  
The lecture will take you on a journey from 
the early American Indian basket patterns 
in mosaics through the rule of the Moors in 
Andalusia and the mosaics of the Alham-
bra palace and on to Italy with the marble 
mosaics of Pisa and Venice. The similarities 
of these mosaics to popular quilting patterns 
is displayed through quilt replicas of these 
early mosaics and antique and modern-day 
adaptations. www.mosaicque.com/en/

November 9 Workshop: Mosaics and Motifs 
Table Runner  
This class includes instruction using C&T's 
new washaway fusible applique sheets, wo-
ven tumbling block pattern, monofilament 
thread machine applique, stencil machine 
quilting and use of decorative machine 
stitches. There may be a kit fee.

DECEMBER 
Guild Annual Holiday Party

JANUARY 
Tammie Bowser: Easy and Amazing Quilted 
Photography

www.quiltedphoto.com

January 11 Workshop: Pixels Are Magic

Coast Lines is published monthly by:  
Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160   

http://www.coastalquilters.org 
Subscriptions are free to members.

October Birthdays                        Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Lynette Lishman		  Oct 2 
Maren Johnston		  Oct 5 
Donna Butera		  Oct 6 
Jeanne Surber		  Oct 6 
Patricia Shewczyk		 Oct 7 
Bonnie Barber 		  Oct 8 
Jean Phillips		  Oct 9 
Judy Rys			  Oct 9 
Mary Deweese		  Oct 13  
Janet Belch		  Oct 14 
Christine Allen  		  Oct 16 
Connie Feeley		  Oct 18 
Toni Percival		  Oct 19 

Nancy Mondok		  Oct 22 
Arla Wardell		  Oct 23 
Joann Conklin		  Oct 25 
Sue Dixon		  Oct 25 
Diane Eardley		  Oct 25 
Evelyn Gorrindo		  Oct 25 
Carrie  Hayden		  Oct 25 
Sandy Hess 		  Oct 25 
Virginia Bobro		  Oct 26 
Nola Ferguson		  Oct 26  
Maggie Godwin Steward	 Oct 26 
Marilyn Kisch		  Oct 30

Welcome New  Members: 

Jackie Carr 
125 W. Arrellaga St. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
jackiebird21@msn.com 
962-4909

Georgia Jameson 
356 Pebble Hill  
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
georgialou01@verizon.net 
964-2538

Amber Lishman 
380 Arden Ave. 
Buellton, CA 93427 
lishmommy@msn.com  
688-4391

Paige A. Moore 
P.O. Box 1694 
Goleta, CA 93116 
paigemoore@cox.net 
455-5589Robin Whatley 
732 Litchfield Lane 
Santa Barbara, CA 93109 
robin.whatley@cox.net 
560-8069

And Returning Members: 

Linda Goena 
2708 Puesta del Sol 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
11goena@hotmail.com 
722-0467

Wanda Livernois 
533 Brinkerhoff Ave 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
livernois.we@cox.net 
962-4247

Judy Messick 
354 Paso Robles Dr. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93108 
jmessick24@gmail.com 
969-4373

Rosalind Perry 
1009 N. Ontare Rd. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
rosperry@impulse.net 
682-3664

Sharon Rhodes 
258 Coleman Ave. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93109 
965-4028

Kathi Walker 
414 Kings Way 
Goleta, CA 93117 
dkhwalker@cox.net 
964-1114

Janet Berlin 
janb109@aol.com 
968-4933

Please update your membership 
information when you change 

your address, phone, e-mail, etc.) 
by contacting Jean Faison at  

foxyfaison@verizon.net.

PLEASE NOTE 
There will be no trash and treasure 

table at this month's meeting.
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Come Join the Fun!
The Refreshment Committee has worked out a new schedule that ro-
tates the Satellite Groups one month each year, so that no group has to 
do refreshments during months that are can often be problem months, 
suchas during the holiday rush or when lots of members take their vaca-
tions. For example, each group will only have to do the July Picnic only 
once every 12 years! Groups that are unable to do their assigned month 
are welcome and encouraged to switch directly with another group 
and let the Refreshment Committee know of the switch so the schedule 
can be updated. Notification has gone to all Satellite Representatives 
through e-mail as well. 
           

                        2012-2013 Refreshment Schedule

July Picnic Knotty Threads

August Gone to Pieces

September Sew-it-Alls

October Loose Threads (the board will fill 
in this time)

November Blockheads

December Christmas Potluck

January Sew Whats

February Sewjourners

March Loosey Gooseys

April Sewphisticats

May Strip Club/Spargoettes

June Merry Bobbins
           			 

                        2013-2014 Refreshments Schedule

July Picnic Gone to Pieces

August Sew-it-Alls

September Loose Threads

October Blockheads

November Sew Whats

December Christmas Potluck

January Sewjourners

February Loosey Gooseys

March Sewphisticats

April Strip Club/Spargoettes

May Merry Bobbins

June Knotty Threads
 
— Cynthia Carrillo, Refreshment Co-Chair

Quilt Show News
Thank you, members of the Coastal Quilters Guild, for making this year's 
Harvest of Colors another successful show. You truly came through by 
buying and selling tickets, and our attendance appears to be up this 
year. As of press time, the numbers are still being calculated (finalizing 
the expenses, etc.), but it looks as though we will equal or surpass the 
2010 show. Look for further updates in the November issue.

Also, thank you to my outstanding committee for their hard work and 
dedication to creating a wonderful show. As I walked around the show 
on Saturday and Sunday, I heard positive comments repeatedly about 
the look and feel of our show. I think everyone who attended was very 
glad they came. If you missed the show, you will be able to see photos 
on our website (www.coastalquilters.org) very soon.

Congratulations to all of the ribbon winners. I'm not sure how our judge 
was able to make her selections, as all of the quilts were so great, includ-
ing those that were not submitted for judging. The Viewers' Choice 
ballots are being counted and will be announced at the October Quilt 
Guild meeting. We will be announcing the finalists and the winner.

As you reflect on our show, remember that it took many hands to make 
it a success — and when you are asked again to help on the 2014 show, 
please lend your support.

— Karen Pickford, Retiring 2010 & 2012 Quilt Show Chair

Food Bank
We wish to thank you all for your generosity in bringing items to 
the guild meetings in the past for the food bank. The food bank 
is still very much in need of our help. In our county, one in four 
people receive food support from the food bank, and 44% of those 
served are children. The items most needed are peanut butter, 
canned fruit, canned vegetables, canned stews and chili, tuna fish, 
fruit juice, rice/beans, cereal, pasta, soups, diapers, coffee and tea. 
Please keep up the good work.

Jeanne Surber's Ride a Cock Horse to Banbury Cross 
won Best of Show/Large Quilt 
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Events Around California 

Simi Valley Quilt Guild’s “Celebrate!!”
October 6-7, Saturday, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m.; Sunday, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m.
Admission: $8

Rancho Susana Community Center
5005 E. Los Angeles Ave., Simi Valley

Loads of quilts, merchant’s mall, quilt appraisals, door prizes, trea-
sure hunt, food service. Celebrate California Open Quilt Challenge. 
Entry forms available on the website or by phoning 818-340-5084.

For more information, visit www. simivalleyquiltguild.org

Pacific International Quilt Festival XXI
October 11 - 14, 2012 

Santa Clara Convention Center 

This well-recognized and largest quilt show on the west coast, 
known to quilters as P.I.Q.F., features a spectacular collection of 
more than 800 quilts and works of wearable and textile art. It also 
offers a wide array of workshops and lectures presented by world-
renowned instructors. A 300-booth merchants’ mall can be found 
with the best in fabrics, notions, machines, wearable art and 
everything for the quilter, artist and home sewer. Take advantage 
of more than 60 workshops and lectures presented by the interna-
tional teaching staff. 

For more information, visit www.quiltfest.com

Los Angeles County Quilters Guild:  
A Quilter's Odyssey
October 12 & 13. Admission: $7; children 5-12, $3 (under 5 free).

Greek Orthodox Church of Long Beach, 5701 E. Colorado St.

All Quilts never before shown! Featured artist will be Helen Glea-
son. Opportunity raffles; large merchant hall; daily silent auctions, 
AND a flea market.

For information, please contact Linda Duncan at 310 604-0725 or 
Shirley Barnett at 562 429-2994.

Orange Grove Quilters Guild
A Kaleidoscope of Quilts
November 2 & 3, 2012, Friday, noon-6 p.m.; Saturday 9 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Admission $7. Free parking.

Acker Hall, Garden Grove United Methodist Church
12741 Main St., Garden Grove, CA

More than 100 quilts, vendors, door prizes, opportunity quilt & 
appraiser

Info: Beckie Welty (714) 541-1145

19th Annual Wrightwood Holiday  
Home Tour and Boutique
Saturday, December 8, 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. Advance tickets: $12 (avail-
able after Nov. 1; day of tour: $15 (available at boutique and homes).

Visit four Wrightwood homes, beautifully decorated with quilts 
for the holidays plus a refreshment house and our popular craft 
boutique located in the Wrightwood Community Building. Wright-
wood is located in the San Gabriel Mountains and can be reached 
via the 15 freeway. Come celebrate the true holiday spirit in this 
mountain community. Sponsored by the Pine Needles Quilt Guild.

For information, call (760) 249-4612 x100.

34th Annual Glendale Quilt Show & Quilt Retreat 
any Holiday on Quilts 
March 15-17, 2013, Friday & Saturday: 10-5; Sunday 10-4.

Burbank Airport Marriott 

We are a professionally judged, non-juried show with cash prizes. 
Workshops, vendors, other surprises. All entrants welcome.

www.glendalequiltguild.org 

Best of the Valley Quilt Show 
April 12-14, 10 a.m.-5 p.m. Friday & Saturday, 10 a.m.-4 p.m., Sun-
day
McDermont Field House, Lindsay, CA
For more information, call (559) 625-5430 or e-mail psaada@aol.
com.

Acacia Quilt Guild of Orange County’s  
Quilts in Bloom Auction and Tea
Saturday, April 27, $15 adults, $10 children (3-12)

Walter D Ehlers Community Center

Buena Park, CA

2013 Quilting in the Valley Quilt Show
May 4-5, 2013

AirTel Hotel, Van Nuys

The membership directory is provided to facilitate guild 
business.  It is issued only to Coastal Quilters Guild mem-
bers for their personal convenience. Other uses must be 

approved by the Coastal Quilters Guild Board of Directors.
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Block of the Month for November
WINDMILL BLOCK
It’s Fall! Trees will have their leaves, changing into those shades of 
brown and golden tones. Let’s search in our grab bag of scraps and 
find those varying shades of brown with hint of golden tones, then 
compliment with light beige or tan.

CUTTING

•	 Cut  2 - 5” squares – Light Beige or tan

•	 Cut 1 –  2½” x 11” Strip – Light Beige or tan

•	 Cut 2 –  5” squares – Medium to Dark Batik

•	 Cut 1 – 2½” square – Medium to Dark Batik

•	 Cut 1 –  2½” x 11" Strip – Medium to Dark Batik

FABRIC

Light beige or tan fabric (Windmill)

Medium to Dark - Batik (Background)

ASSEMBLY:
Place a 5” Light beige/tan square and 5” Medium/dark batik square 
right sides together. Draw a diagonal line on the wrong side of the 
light beige/tan fabric. Stitch ¼ “on each side of the line. Cut on the 
diagonal line. You’ll have 4 – Half square triangles. True up each 
half square triangle to a 4½” square. With right side together, sew 
the beige/tan & medium/dark batik together, along the 11” side. 
Press seam to batik. Take one end of the strip & square up the end. 
From the squared up end, cut 4 – 2½” wide pieces. 
First row, stitch a 4½” half square triangle, a beige/batik unit, & 
another 4½” half square triangle together. 
Second row, stitch a beige/batik unit, the 2½” square & another 
beige/batik unit together. 
Third row, stitch a 4½” half square triangle, a beige/batik unit, & 
another 4½” half square triangle together. 
Sew all three rows together, beginning with Row 1 thru Row 3. 
10½” unfinished square. Please go to the BOM tab on our CQG 
website to view the block for placement of the half square tri-
angles and beige/batik units.

— Knotty Threads: Kika Hutchings and Diana Hamilton

	
  

	
  

     

     

     

     

     

LIKE Us On Facebook!
Coastal Quilters is now on Facebook and you can easily find us at 
www.facebook.com/CoastalQuilters. If you are on Facebook, please 
find us and LIKE us. We will be announcing events, issuing remind-
ers, sharing ideas, quilt projects, whatever strikes us as being of 
interest to our quilting community. We hope you will contribute to 
keeping our page energized by visiting often.

If you are not a member of Facebook, consider joining. It's easy, 
just go to www.facebook.com and sign on. Then let them help you 
find your friends via your e-mail address books. You will have abso-
lute control over your page. Once established, you will not only be 
able to follow Coastal Quilters, but you will probably establish new 
relationships with old friends and family, as well as quilters in our 
community and beyond. Try it; you'll like it. Really!

— Bonnie Barber
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Quilting Resources
Art & Jenny 's  
Sewing Machine Center 
Authorized Janome Dealer - Service of most 
brands. Sewing supplies only, no fabric for 
sale  
 
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001-2725 
805.643.8536

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $7 per yard.  
 
Authorized Janome dealer. 
 
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Ranell Hansen  
Around The Block Quilting Studio 
Custom Machine Quilting 
Quilting and Sewing Classes 
 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com 
805.684.7042 

Cathe Hedrick  
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947 

Grant House Sewing Machine  
Tuesday: 10-5:30 Wednesday: 10-5:30  
Saturday: 10-1 Other times by appointment.  
 
336 E. Cota St., Suite B,  
Santa Barbara  
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
ghsewingmachines@gmail.com 
805.962.0929

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
 
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Roxanne's A Wish and A Dream 
A whimsical store filled with everything for 
quilting, knitting, needlework and gifts. Not 
only will you find fabrics, books, yarns and 
classes, you will have experience in artful 
living. 
 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
Roxannequilts.com  
805.566.1250



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the Guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
October 11, 2012 7:00 p.m. 
(Doors open at 6:30 p.m.)

Next Month’s Meeting 
November 8, 2012 7:00 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

NON PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 20th of October for the November issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Julie Cohen, julie@juliebcohen.com or P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.


